



# Memo

**Date:** March 30, 2020

**To:** SPDSA Community Membership

**From:** Debbie Ballam – General Manager

As per the Board of Directors' recent message, I wanted to further update our members that the staff have been working on alternatives for an outdoor season. Although we remain optimistic, we must be practical and plan for modifications due to COVID-19. The SPDSA is committed to do everything possible to have our players active and on the fields again.

Strathcona County recently announced that fields will remain closed until June 15th. We are working with the County and inquired whether they may open fields earlier if conditions improve with COVID-19. They advised that it is a possibility. In light of this recent announcement about the June 15<sup>th</sup> date, we are considering an outdoor season to run during the summer months; possibly July and August or August and September.

In order to finalize the option of a summer league, we would appreciate it if each of our members would take a few minutes to complete the following brief survey. The results from the survey will help us determine the viability of a summer league.

You can access the survey at this link: <http://www.spdsa.net/form/4137>

The survey will be open until Friday March 3rd.

Stay healthy!

## **UPDATE #1: March 30, 2020**

I am receiving a lot of emails about where to find the refund request form. We understand that some cannot commit to an outdoor season for various reasons, and if you would like a refund the form can be accessed from this link: <http://sherwoodparksoccer.msa4.rampinteractive.com/form/200>

Please note that due to the circumstances, the SPDSA will be issuing full refunds and will **not** be withholding administrative fees as indicated on the refund request form.

Finally, the date to respond to the survey is April 3rd. We have received a few hundred already and look forward to seeing more.